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RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the Audit Committee receive, for information, the following report on the 
accounting standards that will be applicable to the Commission for the 2011 audited consolidated 
financial statements.  
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
At its meeting on April 19, 2011, the Audit Committee received a report outlining the differences 
between the previous accounting standards and the new accounting standards. This report 
provides further details on the changes in the financial statement presentation.    
 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
Why the Commission’s Accounting Standards are changing  
 
As noted in the April 19, 2011 Audit Committee report, the Canadian Institute of Chartered 
Accountants (“CICA”) provides guidance on the appropriate accounting standards to be used by 
all Canadian organizations including the Commission. The CICA reviews standards on an ongoing 
basis and recommends appropriate changes. As a result, the Commission is required to adopt 
Public Sector Accounting Standards (“PSAS”) for the 2011 year-end financial statements. PSAS 
are the same accounting standards currently used by the City of Toronto. In the past, PSAS was 
only applicable to federal, provincial and municipal governments but effective January 1, 2011, 
the CICA is extending PSAS to government organizations like the Commission.  Comparative 
2010 information will also be restated to comply with PSAS. The Commission’s external auditors 
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP will ensure that the Commission has complied with all requirements 
of the PSAS.  
 
Impact on the Commission’s Presentation of Financial Results 
 
Accounting standards provide guidance when making accounting estimates, recording 
transactions and presenting financial results.  The April 19, 2011 report highlighted some of the 
significant differences in the determination of accounting estimates, in particular, differences 
related to the accounting for employee future benefits. The attachments to this report highlight 
some of the key differences in the presentation of financial results on the Statement of Financial 
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Position (formerly referred to as the Balance Sheet) and the Statement of Operations.  
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Attachments:  Key Differences between CICA Handbook and PSAS Financial Statement  
   Presentation. 
            CICA Financial Statement Templates 
            PSAS Financial Statement Templates 
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